Filename: UGB meeting


No growth in disguise


By Jack Balshaw


7/15/98





I attended the Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) meeting at the Lucchesi Center on June 11th.  It was an informative experience regarding the decision making process in Petaluma.





Everyone there was definitely interested in the UGB.  A problem I saw  however, was that the vast majority were interested only for personal reasons and little consideration was given to the long range needs of the city.





At the table I was assigned, motives ran the gamut from NIMBY’s (Not In My Back Yard) to financial interests.  One person just wanted to be sure his property WASN’T going to be included within the UGB.  Once the table agreed to that, he wasn’t interested in anything else.  Others who might benefit from a larger Petaluma wanted to move the boundary out to Adobe Road.  In-between, were those who just wanted to pull up the drawbridge (I’m here, let’s not ruin it by letting more in.)





My concern isn’t that the above happened.  In any instance where individuals are involved in providing input to a larger abstract process, their input will/must reflect their personal interests.  This is normal and should be expected.  If a decision were to be made involving a neighborhood, you would want to know the feelings of the individual families in that neighborhood.  





But, in this citywide exercise, the meeting wasn’t structured to allow any rational conclusions to be drawn from the results.  It seemed deliberately designed to result in just a babble of anonymous voices.





First of all, there was a bias in the representation of the community.  Only those seriously interested would attend such an exercise on a Saturday morning.  This means mostly individuals with either property, financial, or ideological interests at stake. Out of more than 27,000 registered voters in Petaluma, there were less than 200 people in attendance.





Secondly, there was no limitation as to who could participate.  Consequently, there were many (estimated by staff at up to 20%) from outside the city limits in attendance.  This is a nice gesture, but this is a City of Petaluma decision.  Our Council should be more concerned with the desires and needs of city residents who elected them.





Third, assignments to the eighteen tables was random.  This means there is no way of knowing whether suggested changes to the UGB at each table were made by residents living near any change of boundary, by county participants interested in Petaluma growing or not growing, or by representatives of financial interests.  (These interests could be either businessmen who would benefit from a larger Petaluma or persons whose living depends on land development or construction in Petaluma)





The net result of the above is that the Council can pick and choose from selected portions of eighteen maps prepared by eighteen random groups and say, “This is what the people of Petaluma want”.  Our New Majority continues to manipulate the processes in such a way that they can do whatever they want and say it’s the public will. 





I personally favor locating the UGB close to the existing General Plan boundary with the Council being given authority to annex additional land to provide for affordable housing or to allow desirable types of industry and jobs to come to Petaluma.  I would hate to see our opportunity to benefit from the emerging vision of a Telcom Valley around Petaluma vanish because companies couldn’t find parcels large enough to construct or expand facilities.  





The best thing that could happen for Petaluma residents would be to create so many well paying jobs here that they wouldn’t have to commute on 101 to find desirable work.





The test of the UGB will be in how the exceptions are worded. If there isn’t flexibility to allow for affordable housing and well paying jobs in the future, the UGB is nothing more than an elitist no growth mechanism in disguise.


